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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL
PLANNING AND EVALUATION COMMITTEE

SUNCOAST HOSPICE, CLEARWATER
THURSDAY, September 11, 2014
9:30 A.M. - 11:00 A.M.


MINUTES 
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting of the Planning and Evaluation Committee was called to order by Jim Roth, Chair at 9:33 a.m.  

	ATTENDANCE
	Members Present: Ginny Boucher, Keith Boyd, Martin Clemmons, Jr., Barb Green, Marilyn Merida, Vicky Oliver, Joe Parramore, Jim Roth, Kristen Whitesell
Members Absent: Kirsty Gutierrez
Guests Present: Elizabeth Rugg, JaDawn Wright, Joy Winheim
Grantee Staff Present: Aubrey Arnold
Lead Agency Staff Present: Demarcus Holden, Shelley Taylor-Donahue
Health Councils Staff Present: Lisa Nugent, Ashley Richards


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	Item IX. a. Part B RFA was added to the agenda. 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for August 14, 2014 were approved (M: Clemmons, S: Merida) with no changes.  

	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	Joe Parramore gave the Care Council report for the Care Council meeting held on September 3 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. 
Aubrey Arnold reported that a draft of the Part A grant application has been completed and the final application should be submitted before the 9/19 due date. This year the Grantee’s office is asking for a 5% increase, which would make the award amount approximately $10.4 million. Aubrey thanked Ashely Richards and Lisa Nugent for their hard work. 

The Request for Applications process is going on. The deadline for proposals was last week. Applications were received for all categories, except one, and are being reviewed by review teams. Scoring will take place on September 9th and awards will be announced later that day. 

Aubrey discussed a recent meeting held in Orlando of statewide Ryan White representatives and ADAP. A second meeting is anticipated in October to continue coordination for Parts A and B and wrap around with ADAP and Affordable Care Act plans. 

Aubrey and Lisa filmed a video on the Ryan White program for the county’s department spotlight series. The 30 minute video will air on Hillsborough County’s government station, the Tampa Bay Community Network, and will be posted on YouTube once it is finalized. An expected release date has not been set.

Demarcus Holden announced that the Lead Agency has been working on contract monitoring. They are planning to extend contracts with providers to be in line with the RW fiscal year. A Request for Applications (RFA) is expected to be awarded in December. The RFA will be for medical case management and non-medical case management for approximately $850,000. These are not new monies and contracts will begin on April 1, 2015. Members asked questions about the application process, scoring team, and differences from last RFP process. Demarcus indicated that they will be putting together the scoring team and members do not need to be DOH employees. The Lead Agency will update the RPARC at their next meeting. 

Demarcus discussed National Testing Day events and announced that all contracts and budgets have been prepared for the new year. 

Lisa Nugent announced that staff has been working on the Part A Annual Update for HRSA and the Part A grant. Ashley will be attending the United States Conference on AIDS (USCA) along with Nolan in October and will report back pertinent information. 

Members were reminded that during September all committees will be working on their work plans, discussing meeting day/time, and electing committee chairs and co-chairs (as needed). 

Lisa and Ashley reminded the committee that they can be reached with questions or concerns. 

Membership committee brought forth motions for one membership removal, two new voting memberships and two voting member renewals. All motions were passed by acclimation. 



	ELECTION OF CHAIR/CO-CHAIR
	Vicky Oliver nominated Jim Roth to continue as Chair and Joe Parramore to continue as Co-chair. The motion passed by acclimation

	MEETING, DATE, TIME LOCATION
	The committee moved to continue to meet on the second Thursday of every month at 9:30 am at Suncoast Hospice where space is available (either Clearwater or St. Petersburg pending availability)

(M: Clemmons, S: Oliver)

	COMMITTEE WORKPLAN
	The committee made several updates to the 2014-2015 committee work plan. Language was changed to reflect the ongoing monitoring needs of ACA implementation. Review of the continuum of care was expanded to include National, state and local continuum as well as a review of the local continuums of care for special populations as they become available. 

The committee asked for the changes to be made by staff and a motion was made to accept the work plan with changes as described.

(M: Clemmons, S: Boucher)



	PART B RFA DISCUSSION
	Shelley Taylor Donahue announced that Part B will be releasing a RFA that will combine eligibility services with non medical case management services. Non-medical case management will be phased out as a separately billed serviced and both eligibility and non-medical case management will be serviced under general case management. This change will align with processes currently employed by Part A. 

This programming change will mean that Part B will now be funding all core services based on priorities set forth by P&E. The billing will occur for one service but the amount billed for will be reflective of the two combined service contracts.
The RFA is still in development but the funds are expected to be allocated by December 17, 2014.
More information will be released as the RFA is developed and released. The planning council will be consulted to help recruit a scoring team for the RFA as well. 

	REVIEW OF CONTINUUM OF CARE


	The continuum of care is for the EMA only. The continuum of care for the areas 5/6/14 have recently been posted to the Florida DOH website and are available for download. A general review shows that area 5/6/14 is doing much better that the state overall with regards to all levels of the continuum of care. 

	AFFORDABLE CARE ACT UPDATE


	Providers in the local area are working on transitioning ADAP clients to Marketplace. A list of clients who are eligible for the transition will be sent to ADAP and they will work with case management and health department staff to get clients transitions. Funding for the infrastructure to implement these changes is currently not available.

Training will be held locally with the Health Council of S. Florida in the second half of Oct to go over the coordination of moving clients into the marketplace. The number of clients expected to transition is currently estimated to be 400-600. This number may be significantly lower after going through the transition process. Transition of clients is expected to be completed by Nov 15, 2014. 

Part A & B will be working together to find and appoint staff to conduct the transition. ADAP clients slated for the move have the option to refuse the transition but this is not encouraged as Ryan White is supposed to be the payor of last resort. Ryan White agencies as well as HRSA will be stricter in enforcing the payor of last resort rule to ensure proper program enrollment. 

	COMMUNITY INPUT/ ANNOUNCE-MENTS
	Elizabeth Rugg made an announcement about the progress on the Wellness WarriorsTM app. She also announced the upcoming launch party will be held at Whole Foods Market in Tampa.
Gay Mens HIV Awareness Day will be held on Sept 27. Local activities will be sent out via the RW Info Share.
Marty announced that HIV/AIDS Aging and Awareness day will be on Sept 18th. Several events will be taking place across the country. 

An event taking place in Winter Haven for HIV/AIDS Aging and Awareness day on Sept 16th.

	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 10:52 a.m.
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